
Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting

October 19th, 2015

The regular meeting of the LCHS Band Boosters was called to order at 7:04pm on October 19 th , 2015        
in Bartonville with Terry Miller, President presiding.

Officers present:  Terry Miller, Jeanie Towle, Micki Jackson, Angie Perry, Heidi Jo Wys, Stevi Rzeszutko, 
and Andy Empey.

Members present: Beth Riedell, Olivia Radcliff-Tish, Doug and Caroline Moore, John and Deb Willard, 
Julie Simmons, Melinda Yepsen, Jim Simmons, Jim Towle, David Miller, Mike Dunham, Julia and Katie 
Haage, Shawn Lindsay, Dennis and Sonja Ahrens, Angie Becker, Cortni Boulton, Troy Carey, Stephen 
Cordes, Jennifer Jones.
 
Approval of minutes: Minutes were read and approved/ corrected. Motion was made by Jim Simmons 
and properly seconded by Stephen Cordes. Motion carried. 

Director’s Report:  The band just missed finals at ISU by 1 judges score, they ranked 8th out of 30 bands.  
We had a good rehearsal today, so much to be proud of.  BOA is this Friday, the students will check in at 
Rocket Academy then will meet in the band room.  4:10 is our estimated arrival time in the lot, 6:30 is 
our performance time then will go straight to hotel to eat and relax.
There has been a schedule change for the Holiday Concert, it is now Sunday December 6 th at 2pm.
Pep band starts on November 20th, drumline and 50/50 sales for the Blue and White game, December 5th

and 19th full pep band and 50/50 sales.
IEMA-7 students made district jazz band, 6 made top Jazz and 4 made district concert band.  District jazz 
band rehearsal will be November 7th all at Farmington High School, transportation is on their own.

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer’s report was read by Angie Perry and Heidi Jo Wys.

Old Business:  
Field Competition:  The kids did great, positive comments specifically regarding T.J. Grossen.  The

hospitality room received many compliments.  The concession stand help did amazing.  We will be 
making more directional signs for next year.

Homecoming for next year is scheduled for September 16, 2016 for our planning of next year's 
competition.

Current Business:   
Tastefully Simple:  Julia Haage is back for the 3rd Tastefully Simple fundraiser for the band.  She 

has brought samples to the meeting.  She will be delivering catalogs as soon as she receives them, they 
were late being delivered.  Customers can also order through her website and then email her to tell her 
which student to credit for the sale.   Julia will donate her profit back to the band, the hostess credit that
the band earns will be ordered for baskets to be auctioned at Stompin at the Savoy.



Raffle: Tickets should hopefully arrive next week then sent home with the students, each 
student is required to sell at least 1 book.  $1 from each ticket sold will be transferred to their Charms 
account.  

50/50 ticket sales:  We set up 2 tables at the home basketball games and sell 50/50 tickets, the 
drawing is at half time.  Volunteers are requested, there is not an official sign up, just show up.

Madrigal Coat Check: Madrigals is on December 11th, 12th and 13th, only 3 days this year, we staff 
their coat check and dish up the main course.  In our down time, we have our own potluck.  The tips that
we earn are for the band.  We need to wear black and is also recommended we bring oven mitts or pot 
holders.

Question & Answer Session
A concern was raised about each student being required to sell 1 book of tickets, plans were 

made to call Kroger to set up a day/time for students to sell their tickets.

Adjourn: It was motioned by Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Dennis Ahrens to adjourn at 
7:40pm. Motion carried. 


